	

	[image: image1.jpg]National Offender
Management Service





	Michael Spurr
Chief Executive
National Offender Management Service

7th Floor
Clive House
70 Petty France
London SW1H 9EX
Telephone: 0300 047 5163
Email: ceonoms@noms.gsi.gov.uk

	All Chairs and Chief Executives
By email
	 13 November 2013


Dear all,
TRANSFORMING REHABILITATION 

Despite significant efforts and agreement on a range of substantive issues, PA and unions were unable agree full endorsement of the National Framework for Staff Transfer and associated guidance on Monday 11th November
It is critical at this stage to begin the implementation process in order to provide certainty to staff. The changes to be implemented deliver key government reforms and, as public servants, it is our responsibility now to make these reforms happen in a safe and timely manner. 

This letter requires Trusts to begin the process of implementation for staff assignment and transfer using the documents attached from the Transforming Rehabilitation programme.  These documents have been agreed by the programme and NOMS and include:
· The National Framework for Staff transfer

· Guidance notes on the national framework

· A range of supporting documents for use by Trust management teams and HR professionals in briefing staff
The documents are based on the principles agreed by NNC and SCCOG. 

You should now begin the staff assignment process and work through how to do this both internally and through engagement with the Programme transition teams. We know many Trusts have requested support from the Programme in terms of information and briefing material about the changes for staff. The supporting communications material has been developed by the Programme with the input of several Probation Trust communication leads.

The people transition process needs to be completed by 1st April so that staff are clear whether they are allocated to the NPS or a CRC. There are a range of associated activities that go alongside this and the Programme will be beginning the process of more detailed communication on these over the coming weeks.

However April does not represent the end point for the general transition processes and further key work will need to be undertaken after that point before the transfer of CRCs to new providers can take place.  We are now putting the leadership for both the CRCs and the NPS in place and we want to work closely with colleagues to manage the transition successfully over the next 12 months.  The fact that we will operate the new structures directly for a period after April provides opportunity to ensure systems and structures are robust prior to share sale.

I know there are particular concerns about case allocation and transfer – but I am confident that we can manage the process of transition smoothly ensuring we maintain professional standards and continue to protect the public.  Specifically, whilst it is essential that we complete the transfer of staff to the new structures by April we will retain some flexibility on case transfer and allocation to ensure we can properly manage risks.  Colin Allars will have direct responsibility both for CRCs and the NPS post April – and we are determined to ensure that there is clarity about the management of each individual case and that any transfer of responsibility is managed safely.  There is no requirement to complete case reallocation by 1 April.  Rather our aim is to ensure that for every appropriate case, at all points in transition, there is an offender manager in place. We can align caseloads over a longer period in the months after April and before transition to new providers takes place.
It is very disappointing that at this stage we do not have full NNC/SCCOG endorsement for the Staff Transfer and Protection Agreement which has been developed through detailed engagement and consultation with Employers and Trades Unions.  Nevertheless this is the best deal we will provide for staff and demonstrates our commitment to fairness by going much further than we are legally required to go.  I still hope that NNC/SCCOG will feel able to endorse the Agreement but in any event we now require you to implement the Staff Transfer arrangements in alignment with the principles set out in the assignment process that has been developed with Employers and Trades Unions through the NNC/SCCOG process.
The benefits to staff include:-

· No compulsory redundancies before 1 June 2015. 

· A guarantee of a job in the NPS or CRC if employed by a Trust on 31 March 2014.

· Continuity of Service protections for staff as part of the transfer to the new organisations.
· A guarantee of pension protection for all staff transferring to the new organisations.
There is one element of the deal which cannot now be offered. It had been our intention to harmonise the terms for Voluntary Redundancy for staff and to offer this at 67.5 weeks (honouring the terms in place for a trust which has a scheme in place which exceed this). Furthermore, we were willing to write the agreement on enhanced VR terms into the commercial contracts as part of the share sale.  
However, VR terms are a matter which require collective agreement and without this it is not possible to provide the enhanced Voluntary Redundancy terms we had initially planned.
The NNC/SCCOG are due to meet again on 20 November.  If at that meeting they retrospectively endorse the National Agreement then we will be able to move forward with a harmonised Voluntary Redundancy package in place.
However, to be absolutely clear, NNC/SCCOG agreement is not required to commence the Staff Transfer assignment process and that process must now commence across all Trusts.

The Programme Team have provided a range of documentation and guidance to support the local processes and will work with you to take the work forward.

Yours sincerely

MICHAEL SPURR
